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Merry Christmas C.O.W. Herd: 

 

The holidays are here. Dianna and I hope you have a joyous and blessed season.  Just be careful with all that 

partying and carousing on New Year’s Eve. 

 

No riding yet for us. This will be the first year that we will not ride in the Toys for Tots ride on our bike, in 

maybe 15 years.  We will go in the car to give our donation and to cheer on the thousands of bikers that so 

generously give toys and money to such a worthy cause. 

 

Don’t forget to stay in the holiday spirit by riding afterwards in the Puyallup Christmas Parade. Line up begins 

at 3, parade starts at 4pm. Bikes must be lighted and decorated. Remember the Gold Wings lead the parade. 

 

We already have a couple of crazy, fun gifts for our chapter Christmas dinner and gift exchange Dec. 16, at the 

VFW, 1 -3pm. Can't wait. 

 

Dianna and I enjoyed the November Chapter O gathering. Good to be with great friends. Lucky Dianna won a 

door prize and the 50/50.  We also talked to Gary Alexander. He is doing well. He is moving to Shelton to live 

near his son. He intends to stay in Chapter O. Good for you Gary. Maxine's memorial will be Feb 24 in 

Buckley.  Save that date so we all can go to pay our respects to such a great family. 

 

Are you getting all your donations together for our silent and open auction for Casino Night?  Our 

brainstorming meeting on Dec 10th will again be at Dottie’s house.  Please call her for a head count. 

Our January brainstorm session will be at a restaurant. We are hoping to get as many people as possible to plot 

our devilish fun on Casino Night. The theme is Mardi Gras. The more the merrier.  

 

At some of our get togethers, I have overheard people talking about some interesting fun places they have 

been.  We would like to get some suggestions down on paper for future rides before the riding season gets 

started. It won't be too long until that itch to ride starts to energize us on that first warm sunny day after our 

gathering and beyond. 

 

CHAPTER DIRECTORS: RON & DIANNA HEMMI 
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There will not be a chapter gathering in December due to 
our chapter Christmas party! 
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May you and your family have a blessed and happy holiday. 

Ron and Dianna Hemmi, CDs 

 

 

 

The Photo Gallery 

GUESS NOBODY IS RIDING! 

 

Chapter WA-I windshield cover (Contact Dottie if you want one) 

   
 
 

 

 

Feel free to share your ride photos with the rest of the chapter! 

 

-------------- SOME FUN STUFF -------------   
Two golf buddies 
Two guys grow up together but after college one moves to Michigan, the other to Florida.  They agree to meet 
every ten years in Vero Beach to play golf. 
 

At age 30, they finish their round of golf and go to lunch. 
"Where you wanna go?" 
"Hooters." 
"Why?" 
"Well, you know, they got the pretty girls, with the nice tops, and the tight shorts, and the legs ..." 
"OK." 
 

The result of distracted driving, Ron !? 



At age 40 they meet and play again. 
"Where you wanna go?" 
"Hooters. 
"Why?" 
"Well, you know, they got cold beer and the big screen TVs and everybody has a little action on the games." 
"OK." 
 

At age 50 they meet and play again. 
"Where you wanna go?" 
"Hooters." 
"Why?" 
"The food is pretty good and there is plenty of parking." 
"OK." 
 

At age 60 they meet and play again. 
"Where you wanna go?" 
"Hooters." 
"Why?" 
"Wings are half price" 
"OK" 
 

At age 70 they meet and play again. 
"Where you wanna go?" 
"Hooters." 
"Why?" 
"They have 6 handicapped spaces right by the door." 
"OK." 
 

At age 80 they meet and play again. 
"Where you wanna go?" 
"Hooters." 
"Why?" 
"We've never been there before.” 
 

    



 

   
 From the MEC Corner December 

Merry Christmas, tis the season to 

celebrate with family and friends, that 

being said, the annual Chapter 

Christmas party is on December 16th, 

2018 at the VFW Hall, 2902 Martin 

Way E. Oly, WA. From 1-3pm. The meal will be the traditional turkey dinner with 

all the trimmings, potatoes, gravy, vegetable, stuffing, roll, dessert, coffee, tea 

(and they have a bar) for the mere pittance of $15.00/person. 

Back again is the fun gift exchange. All the stealing, plotting and humor will also 

be happening again. So bring your appetite, gift and join the fun. Reservations are 

requested and you may also bring guests.  

   

 

  

Ray Abitz 

Karen Bruce  

Debora Bruce 

Sandy Drake 

Savannah Smith 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Hope to see you all there.                                                                                 

Dottie Yarnell 360-280-5082                                                                                      

Grandmadottie4@msn.com 

 

 

Wedding Anniversary:   

None this month! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GWRRA Anniversary:   

Pat Gray  

Dick Pope 

Terry Smith 

Clark & Terry Wilcox 
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FOR SALE: 1996 GL1500 SE w/ several helmets, 68,XXX miles. 

Recent Honda service, good tread on newer tires,   

Pearl Sierra Green, good condition, Tulsa windshield, 

trailer hitch, pen striping, garage kept. 

$3400 OBO.   Bob Hill, email at onavtx@gmail.com 

 

 

FOR SALE 1993 GL1500SE AND 1993 COLOR MATCHED BUSHTEC TRAILER 
ORIGINAL OWNERS -PAUL & SHIRLENE HEITZMAN - phone (360) 491-5137 
 
GL1500SE: 
· Only 60,440 miles on bike & less on cargo trailer 
· custom aftermarket seat with rider backrest 
· Swing out passenger armrests 
· Trunk organizer and carpeting in trunk and saddlebags 
· wired for electric clothing with individual thermostat controls 
· Receiver hitch and wired for towing 
 
Bushtec Cargo Trailer: 
· Chrome tongue with swivel hitch, ice chest, and fold down chrome stand 
· Snap on black vinyl bra, and matching color cover on ice chest 
· High pressure/low volume hand air pump for adjusting trailer suspension 
· Mag wheels with knock off spinners 
· Fully carpeted inside 
· Lockable lid with snap out garment bag inside 
· Chrome and rubber luggage bars on lid with removable set of tie downs 
 
$8,000 for both bike and cargo trailer.  Would consider selling cargo trailer separately if someone is interested 
for $2,000, but since they are color matched, would not be willing to sell bike separately (unless the trailer was 
sold separately first), then $6,000 for the bike alone. 
 

        COMING 2018 EVENTS 

Dec 1st - Toys For Tots Motorcycle event. Starts at South Sound Mall at 10am. Rain or shine. Bring anyone 
who rides.  

Also, Dec 1st - Christmas Light Parade at 4pm in Puyallup. The Gold Wing Bikes leads off the parade. All 
chapters, need to be there early to line up. Bikes must be decorated and lighted. 

Dec 10th -  Brainstorming meeting at Dittie’s house. 

Dec 16th - Christmas Dinner and Gift exchange at the VFW 

Jan 26th – WA-I Casino Nite at Camp Murry  

 

mailto:onavtx@gmail.com


Also: 
Like new Firstgear Kilimanjaro Black and Gray Jackets with removable liners- Sizes Men’s XLT and Women’s L - 
$125 each. 
 
Like new Firstgear Hypertex Pants - Sizes Men’s 36 Tall and Men’s 34 - $50 each. 
 
Like new Shoei RF1000 Light Silver Full Face Helmets with new J & M Elite 584 Headsets and zippered 
protective bags with pseudo fleece lining Sizes Men’s XXL and Women’s M - $250 each. 
 
Good complete sets of used Hein Gericke Firstgear Touring Black Leather Jackets with removable liners Sizes - 
Men’s XL and Women’s L, with zip out liners - $75 each. 
 
Good sets of used Hein Gericke Firstgear Touring Black Leather Pants Sizes - Men’s 36 and Women’s 12 - $50 
each. 
 
Good pair of used Men’s Black Leather Riding Boots Size 9 1/2E, and One pair of Women’s Black Leather Riding 
Boots Size 5E (Like New).  Both pairs are Dayton boots manufactured in Canada, and Canadian sizes (at least in 
boots) must run different from US sizes since I typically wear a size 11 or 11 ½, and Shirlene typically wears a 
size 7.  Asking $25 for the men’s pair, and $50 for the women’s pair. 

 

 

 

 

YOUR AD COULD BE HERE!    Send it to wainews@gwrrawai.org 

 

GWRRA websites:   Chapter “I” – http://www.gwrrawai.org 

Washington District – http://www.gwrra-wa.org 

National – http://www.gwrra.org 

  

http://www.gwrrawai.org/
http://www.gwrra-wa.org/
http://www.gwrra.org/


_______________________________________________ RIDER ED ____________________________________________________ 

Itôs all about Traction 

Itôs time to think about, and consider winter driving conditions, and the skills necessary to ñMinimize 

the Risksò we take while traveling.   

In winter, we see the most driving problems (accidents and spin outs), when conditions include 

freezing rain and black ice.  It doesnôt matter that we are driving our four-wheeled vehicles.  When the 

road surface is icy, traction is greatly reduced.  When there is ice on the road, the best thing to do is 

stay home.  If you must drive in icy conditions, go slowly and smoothly.  No, check that. Go VERY 

slowly, and VERY smoothly! 

As we know from our motorcycle training classes, when traction is lost, we lose braking and steering 

control.  Even with four tires on the ground, it is easy to lose control of a vehicle on ice.  To increase 

traction in icy conditions, look for surfaces with more texture.  This can be the unpaved shoulder of 

the road where gravel can provide more resistance to sliding and skidding tires. Crusty snow also 

gives more traction.  This can sometimes be present in the center of the lane (the middle track) where 

tires seldom crush and pack snow down. 

Almost any surface provides better traction than ice!  If you have the choice to drive on ice or another 

surface, try to move your vehicle smoothly onto the other surface.  Keep in mind that braking and 

steering inputs should all be made SMOTHLY to maintain traction and control of your vehicle.  Use a 

light touch on the accelerator. You cannot accelerate or decrease speed rapidly on ice, so just plan to 

keep speeds down.  With the limited traction available on ice, stepping on the gas will just cause tire 

spin.  Give yourself plenty of time slow down before entering curves, and maintain a steady speed 

throughout turns and corners.  Increase your following distance behind other vehicles to allow more 

time to stop.  The additional space will also give you a cushion if the vehicle in front of you loses 

control and goes into a spin.  That space can give you room to maneuver and time to react so you 

can avoid a collision. 

Consider using your emergency flashers for added conspicuity and to warn others of the problem.  

They might not be as aware of the conditions as you are.  As always, it is important to scan 

aggressively all around you for hazards and other drivers who might lose control.  Think constantly 

about your best escape route or your reaction to various situations that might arise.  Keep alert to 

your safest options. 

Practice in an empty, icy parking lot to learn how your vehicle handles.  It is important to see and feel 

how to react when traveling at low speeds and applying the brakes or turning the wheels.  It will be 

different than driving on dry pavement. By learning how it behaves, you are better prepared to take 

the right action in a surprise situation on the road.  Remember.  It’s all about maintaining traction! 

 

Ride Smart & Be Safe! 

Don Eide 

Washington District Assistant Educator  

Rider Course Instructor RCI-702 

UI SI-1848  

eide02@yahoo.com 

509-531-7849 (Cell) 

mailto:eide02@yahoo.com


___________________________________________ Motorist Awareness ____________________________________________ 

 

 

Vic Parr 

WA District 

Motorist Awareness Coordinator 

 

 (253) 224 6420 

 parrv@msm.com 

 

 

BY KENNY OCKER Staff writer Tacoma News Tribune 

Q: Why is everyone bad at driving? - Brett G., Tacoma  
A: Here it is, folks: The Holy Grail of Traffic Q&A questions.  
Every last one of us has been cut off, stuck at a light, hung out to dry on a zipper merge or worse, 

and we've asked it. (Some of us have added some well-placed profanity, based on the urgency of the 
situation and the egregiousness of the surrounding idiocy.)  .  

So, I sought out an unsuspecting panel of local law enforcement officials and put the question to 
them, without giving them any time to prepare. Here's what they said (cleaned up with the most 
delicate of touches):  

 
Iohnna Batiste, Washington State Patrol spokeswoman:  
(Laughing)  

"That is a loaded question!"  
"Why is everybody bad at driving? I don't think that everybody is bad at driving, but I think that it's one of those 

things that most of us do on a constant, regular basis, and so we get lackadaisical about it, which then transitions into 
bad driving, pretty much because people aren't paying attention."  

 
 Loretta Cool, Tacoma police spokeswoman:  

"I'm assuming because everybody does not work on their practical skills like they should."  
 

 Chris Lawler, Lakewood police spokesman:  
"You know what I think it is, honestly? It's the technological devices in the cars. There's too much going on in the car.  
"I was at a car show probably a couple weekends ago and I was looking at one of those '60-something cars, and there 

was' no distractions in that car. You enjoy driving, and you pay attention.  
"Now, I'm in an unmarked police car, I see a lot of people just staring at their devices, and I think that makes you a 

worse driver than you would be if you were paying attention. I think that contributes greatly to it.  
"Otherwise, I don't know if we're neglecting people in teaching people how to drive, but I think that hasn't changed too 

much. For me, it’s the devices in the cars."  
 

Kelly Busey, Gig Harbor Police Chief:  
(More laughing)  
"Why is everyone so bad at driving? Because they were playing video games when their parents were driving them to 
soccer practice growing up instead of paying attention. That's the best I've got."  
 

Ed Troyer, Pierce County sheriff's spokesman:  
"I would say that everybody is bad at driving because they all want to get there first.  
"Once people are inside their cars, they feel really empowered, just like a keyboard warrior behind a keyboard when 

they're typing bad messages on social media - when you contact them directly, they become a lot nicer.  
"When they're secure in their car, they want to be there first - they don't want anybody to get ahead of them; they don't 

want people to cut them off because they think the one car length is going to cause them delay. It's crazy.  
"All the people that I've stopped, when they are driving really, really bad, get nice really quick, and they usually admit 

that they were driving bad. It's part of the problem, but it's not going to correct the problem because that's just the way 
we've become."  

 
Scott Engle, Puyallup Police Chief:  

"I actually think that's a matter of opinion. Some people are actually great drivers in their own regard; others are 
definitely bad drivers. I think, in today's world, we have a lot of distractions when we're in the car, which causes us to be 
bad drivers. If we were just to focus on driving, turn up the tunes and enjoy the drive, everybody would be doing a lot 

mailto:parrv@msm.com


better."  

Here's my two cents:  
You'll get there 10 seconds slower if you let that person zipper merge in front of you, but the person in front of you and 

the people behind you will all get home a little faster.  
Whatever text message you want to read on your phone will still be there when you get to your destination.  
If you pay attention to the road, stay off your phone and aren't a jerk to others, you can be part of the solution.  
I'm going to leave you all with the most sane driving advice I have found, from the Revised Code of Washington, Title 

46, Chapter 61, Section 100:  
"Upon all roadways of sufficient width, a vehicle.shall be driven upon the right half of the roadway  

Safe driving!  
 

Share the road, 

 

 

 

  



Washington District Chapters 
Chapter City Chapter Director Meeting Date/ Time Location 

WA-A Seattle Don Hatley 4th Saturday 
Breakfast @ 8:00 AM 
Gathering @ 9:00 AM 

Golden Steer Restaurant 
23826 104th Ave SE 
Kent, WA  98031 

WA-B Bremerton Bob & Helen Liddell 
Phone: (360)649-9658 

1st Saturday 
Breakfast @ 8:00 AM 
Gathering @ 9:00 AM 

Bremerton Airport Diner 
8830 State Highway 3 
Bremerton, WA  98312 

WA-D Aberdeen Kerry & Greg Bash 
Phone: (360)581-5543 

2nd Sunday 
Breakfast @ 8:30 AM 

Duffy’s Restaurant 
1605 Simpson Ave 
Aberdeen, WA  98520 

WA-E Bellevue Ron & Lana Peck 
Phone: (425)908-7321 

3rd Saturday 
Breakfast @ 8:00 AM 
Gathering @ 8:30 AM 

Kenmore Lanes 
7638 NE Bothell Way 
Kenmore, WA  98028 

WA-H Lynden Garry & Judy Calman 
Phone: (360)739-5888 

2nd Tuesday 
Dinner @ 6:00 PM 

Gathering @ 7:00 PM 

Fairway Family Restaurant 
1726 Front Street 
Lynden, WA  98264 

WA-I Olympia Ron & Dianna Hemmi 
Phone: (253)686-7029 

3rd Sunday 
Breakfast @ 7:30 AM 
Gathering @ 8:00 AM 

Hawks Prairie Restaurant 
8306 Quinault Drive NE 
Lacey, WA  98516 

WA-L Kennewick Robin & Gail Lindsley 
Phone: (509)531-6137 

2nd Saturday 
9:00 AM 

Red Lion 
2525 North 20th Ave 
Pasco, WA  99301 

WA-M Yakama Sherre Holden 
Phone: (509)305-1278 

1st Saturday 
Breakfast @ 8:00 AM 
Gathering @ 9:00 AM 

Branding Iron Restaurant 
61311 Hwy 97 
Toppenish, WA 98948 

WA-N Spokane Lori Ann & Lewis 
Robertson 
Phone: (509)251-4443 

3rd Saturday 
Breakfast @ 8:00 AM 
Gathering @ 8:30 AM 

Golden Corral Buffet Restaurant 
7717 N Division St 
Spokane, WA  99208 

WA-O Port Orchard Ken & Tami Smith 
Phone: (360)440-6357 

4th Saturday 
Breakfast @ 8:00 AM 
Gathering @ 9:00 AM 

Bremerton Airport Diner 
8830 State Highway 3 
Bremerton, WA  98312 

WA-P Longview Rose & Bruce Hibbs 
Phone: (360)571-5732 

3rd Saturday 
Breakfast @ 8:00 AM 
Gathering @ 9:00 AM 

Columbia Inn Restaurant 
698 N Frontage Rd 
Kalama, WA  98625 

WA-Q Puyallup Rusty & Nancy Boyatt 
Phone: (253)312-0851 

2nd Saturday 
Breakfast @ 8:00 AM 
Gathering @ 8:30 AM 

Little Park Restaurant 
17106 Pacific Ave S 
Spanaway, WA  98387 

WA-R 
Currently 

NO 
Website 

Walla Walla Pat & Von Webb 
patrick.charles.webb@ 
gmail.com 

Phone: (509)522-2320 

1st Saturday 
9;00 AM 

Smith’s Restaurant 
1425 W Pine St 
Walla Walla, WA  

WA-V Auburn Joe & Patti Diambri 
Phone: (253)630-8463 

1st Thursday  
Dinner @ 6:00 PM 

Meeting @ 7:00 PM 

Trotter's Family Restaurant 
825 Harvey Rd 
Auburn, WA 98002 

WA-X Vancouver Michael & Vickie Miller 
Phone: (360)666-2569 

1st Saturday 
Breakfast @ 8:00 AM 
Gathering @ 9:00 AM 

Golden Corral 
11801 NE Fourth Plain Blvd 
Vancouver, WA  98682 

WA-Z Centralia Pat Allison 
Phone: (360)266-8418 

2nd Saturday 
Breakfast @ 8:30 AM 

Ramblin Jacks Ribeye 
1336 Rush Rd 
Chehalis, WA  98532 
Exit 72 

 

http://www.gwrra-waa.org/
https://gwrra-wab.org/
http://www.gwrra-wa-d.org/
http://www.gwrra-wae.com/
http://gwrrawai.org/
http://gwrrawa-l.org/
http://www.gwrra-wam.org/
http://www.gwrrawa-n.org/
http://www.gwrra-wao.org/
http://www.gwrra-wap.org/
http://www.gwrra-waq.org/
http://www.gwrra-wav.org/
http://www.gwrra-wax.org/
http://www.wazchickens.org/


                

                         

                 

                   

 

 
 

 


